
Seniors Serving Seniors  

                           

 Dear Friends of the Shepherd’s Center of Annandale Springfield,  
  
Well, another year has passed, the eleventh since we first started our movement to make a     
positive difference to the Senior communities of Annandale and Springfield.  What have we 
accomplished? Does it make any difference?  Well, letôs tell you a little bit about our work.   
We are a key part of our communities support and outreach to the expanding population of  
individuals 50 and over.  Our efforts have made the difference in many individualsô lives by 
allowing them to remain independent in their own homes.  
We are a volunteer, interfaith non-profit organization, providing services and programs which 
assists older adults to live independently in their own homes and participate in activities which 
enrich their lives through, learning, socialization and creativity. We also serve to refresh and 
reenergize their many talents through providing volunteer opportunities to the community. In 
2015 in recognition of the increasing number and percentage of our communitiesô senior       
population requiring opportunities for assistance and personal growth, we expanded our        
outreach and cooperation to an expanded group of organizations who serve our focus            
population. Collaboration and participation with such groups will again be a prime priority for 
2016. As always we thank the many individuals, churches, other community organizations and 
businesses for their support without which we couldnôt succeed.   We look forward to           
continuing to serve the great communities of Annandale Springfield in 2016. A more detailed 
review of our 2015 efforts, successes and lessons learned follows. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Dick Stewart 
Chair, Board of Directors 

         The Board of Directors 
 
From left to right:  
Bill Lewis, Martha Lowe,  
Dick Stewart, Nancy DeVera, 
Beth Mason, Barbara Gatorian,  
Nellie Al-Saigh, Fred Chatelain 
Not shown: Dolores Vestrich,   
Janet Gadon 

 

ANNUAL REPORT 

2015 

 

7610 Newcastle Dr. Annandale, VA 22003. Telephone 703-941-1419 
Email: shepherdscas@vacoxmail.com Website: www.shepherdscenter-annandale.org 



Mission 

¢ƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀŘǳƭǘǎ рл ŀƴŘ      
ŀōƻǾŜ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘΣ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎŦǳƭ ƭƛǾŜǎ 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ƻŦ ŜƴǊƛŎƘƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΦ 

                         Financial Statement  

Income                       2014 Actual 2015 Budget 
Adventures in Learning         $ 3466 $ 2600 
Lunch Nô Life               $ 2816  $ 2000 
Day Trips    $ 2635  $ 2000 
Fundraisers, Special Events  $ 1000 $ 1800 
Personal Letter Donations  $ 7650  $ 6000 
Faith Group Donations  $ 7050  $ 8000 
Other Donations (in kind)  $ 1000 $ 1000 
Membership    $   445  $   500 
Newsletter Ads   $   750  $ 1000 
In kind office space   $ 4000 $ 4000 
Miscellaneous    $    204           $    294 
Total Income:               $31,016 $29,194 
     
Expenses 
Adventures in Learning $ 1110  $  600 
Lunch Nô Life   $ 2272  $ 1400 
Day Trips   $ 2038  $ 1400 
Fundraisers, Special Events $ 1250  $ 1000 
Postage   $  579  $  603 
Printing   $  745  $  300 
In kind printing by Greenspring  $  745 
Office Supplies  $  298  $  498 
Insurance   $ 1100  $ 1100 
Web site/PC   $   517             $  480 
Telephone/Internet  $ 1118  $ 1200 
Payroll    $11963 $11963 
Miscellaneous Fees  $   242  $  410 
Total Expenses:                      $23,231            $20,954 
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Volunteer Hours

In 2015 volunteers contributed 3206 hours, valued at 83,644. 
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Expressions of Gratitude for our volunteers: 
ñThank you from all my heart that Fred C gave me that past 2 days. Had eye surgery 1 day and 
follow up the next day. He really came through for me. Fred was very good to me.ò 
 Jim Shipley  
 
On her first ride Mrs. Oô F told our driver that her nephew drove her to doctorôs office visits 
but he had to move due to his job. She had no one else to get her around town. She found the 
Shepherdôs Center and called for a ride. She was so appreciative she thanked John G. five 
times on the way to the doctor. He looked over at Mrs. OôF and saw the tears in her eyes.  

The Shepherdôs Center of Annandale Springfield volunteers: 

¶ Celebrated 11 years of serving seniors in our community 

¶ Donated approximately over 3200 hours of their time to serve our seniors. These hours 
were given by volunteer board and committee members, drivers, office staff, for             
Adventures in Learning, Lunch Nô Life, and Day Trips.  

¶ Provided approximately 365 rides for local seniors, taking them to medical appointments 
and grocery shopping.  

¶ Served over 290 lunches at our six Lunch Nô Life programs which included:                    
The Tallwood Trio with Nancy Riley, Mount Vernon German Band, Elaine Flynn, The 
Nighthawks Swing Band, John Mendez, Nellie Al-Saigh 

¶ Took a total of  76 seniors on five Day Trips to local attractions including: The Basilica of 
the National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception,  Sully Historic Site, Franciscan       
Monastery of the Holy Land in American, Smithsonian National Air and Space Museum at 
the Udvar– Hazy Center, and the Cherry Hill Farmhouse.  

¶ Offered two six week sessions of Adventures in Learning.   

¶ Sponsored the AARP Smart Drivers Course for 31 participants. 

¶ Promoted a fundraising event with The Annandale Brass at NVCC.  

ACCOMPLISHMENTS 

The Nighthawks Swing Band  at the Volunteer Appreciation/10 Year Anniversary Luncheon 



Our 2015 Volunteers: 
Monica Bermudez 
Lucyann Billups 
Doug Birnie 
Estelle Brothers 
Barbara Chatelain 
Fred Chatelain 
Robert Earp 
Marylou & Ed Frye 
Barbara Gatorian 
Ted Gatorian 
Albert Gilbert 
John Grant 
Clinton Hall 
Beverly Harris 
Roberta Head 
Alan Hirschmann 
Martha Hoehn 
Kenneth & Barbara Laun 
Teresa Lageaux 
Ginny Lenaghen 
Lisa Lowery 
Karel Kidwell 
Kevin and Jeanne Kline 
Cindy Miller 
Marjorie Miller 
Barry Newman 
Jenna Noble 
Anne Parvis 
Beverly Pelcher 
Betty Podzius  
Rick Priest 
Lisa  Ramirez-Capers 

SUPPORTING CHURCHES 
Annandale United Methodist    

First Presbyterian Church of       
Annandale    

Grace Presbyterian Church   

Holy Spirit Catholic Church 
Hope Lutheran Church 
John Calvin Presbyterian Church                  
Ravensworth Baptist Church 
Parkwood Baptist Church                              
St. Albanôs Episcopal Church 
St. Barnabas Episcopal Church 

St. Matthews United Methodist  
St. Markôs Lutheran Church 

Sleepy Hollow United Methodist  
United Baptist Church 
SUPPORTING   
ORGANIZATIONS  
AARP 

ACCA  

Annandale Womenôs Club 

Arden Courts 
Davita Dialysis 
Fairfax Agency on Aging 

Greenspring  

Home Instead 

HRC Manor Care-Arden Courts 

Leewood Health Care 

Reunion Music Society 

Silver Dragon Studio 
Staples 

Tina Williams Photography 

Church Facilities Contributors: 
We gratefully acknowledge the use of Fellowship Halls for our Lunch Nô Life, Adventures in 
Learning classes, and the AARP Smart Driver Course. Not  only do the churches donate the use 
of their space but assist with the set up and clean up of the event.  

First Presbyterian Church of Annandale for providing our business office 

The American Legion Bicentennial Post #1976 for hosting Oktoberfest. 

St. Albanôs Episcopal Church for hosting Lunch Nô Life with Nellie Al-Saigh story telling of 
Grandfather Tales 

Hope Lutheran Church for hosting Lunch Nô Life with Elaine Flynn who portrayed  

Alice Roosevelt  

Annandale United Methodist Church for hosting the Lunch Nô Life with  The Tallwood Trio  
with Nancy Riley 

Bethlehem Lutheran Church for hosting Lunch Nô Life with The Nighthawks Swing Band 

St. Albanôs Episcopal Church for hosting the AARP Smart Driver Course  

Sleepy Hollow Methodist for hosting Mr. Mendez and his Art Exhibit of Landscapes 

United Baptist Church for hosting the Adventures in Learning Winter, Spring, and Fall Classes  

Gilda Rodriguez 
Tom Shockey  
Ruth Sutton 
Liz Trexler 
Bo Tumasz 
Patsy Vandiver 
Robert Watson 
Tony Wonkovich 

 
 
Presenters:  
Tony Esteve 
Rev. Dr. Sharon Stanley-
Rea 
Mary Patrick 
Mary Lipsey 
Ken Nidiffer 
:ucyann Billups 
Roberta Head 
Kay Crumbie 
Kay Tarazi 
Liz Hoefer 
Robert Dorr 
Bonnie Kendrick 
Dick Stewart 
Pamela Wilson 
Nellie Al-Saigh 
Mary Weust 
Dan Ancona III 
John Mendez 
Elaine Flynn 
 



2015 Individual  

Contributors 

Nellie Al-Saigh 
Adrian Ashley 
Richard & Dayne Avrit 
Stephanie  Berg 
Erma Blassic 
David  Brown 
Sylvia  Buonincontri 
Mary Bumgarner 
James A. Burwell, MD 
David & Fran Campbell 
Elizabeth Caron 
Fred Chatelain 
Gwen Cody 
Phyllis Cribbin 
Ming Cribbs 
Raymond Cribbs 
Annette  Dagg 
Margaret Danaher 
Carol Dandy 
Doris Douglass 
Bill & Lucylle Dubbert 
Joan Eckert 
Barbara & Al Gilbert 
Isabelle  Giovinazzo 
Marysol  Grecco 
Lauren Greinke  
Vincent & Helen Guidace 
Clint Hall 
Ruth & Kenneth Hartman 
Helen Harvey 
Mary Heidlebiedle 
Rosa Jenkins 
Bill Kirby 
Ruth Ann Kovach 

 
 
Theresa Lagueux 
Ken & Barbara Laun 
Bill  Lewis 
Martha  Lowe 
Rana  Malik 
Beth Mason 
Richard & Sheila Massey 
Jeanie McGillen 
Laura Miller 
Virginia Mullen 
Phyllis Naworal 
Loretta  Nester 
Elizabeth Nickles 
Kelsey and Bev Olver 
Michael Parrish 
Kenneth Pless 
Lorraine  Rabil 
Claire Randall 
Emery  Reistetter 
Jan Reitman 
Gertrude Roat 
Robert  Rogers 
Jane Rottier 
Col. Barbara Roy 
Jerome & Karen           
Ryscavage 
Paula Santen 
Pat Sawhney 
Michelle Scott  
Shirley Sinclair 
Dorothy Sumner 
Richard & Cindy Stewart 
G.J. Tarazi 
Jeb Taylor 

 
 

Margaret Toomey 
Julia  Treagy 
Liz Trexler 
Susan Turnbach 

Dolores Vestrich 
Lillian Wachter 
Mona  Wellman 
Johanna Willner 
Ruth Wong 
Carol  Weber 
 
 

 
Individual donations 
to the Lunch Nô Life  
and Adventures in 
Learning baskets 
 
 
 

If we neglected to   
include your name     
or misspelled a name, 
please accept our 
apologies. 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2016 Goals 

To assist seniors we will:  

¶ continue to work together and expand our partnerships with our support                 
congregations, sponsors, local businesses, and community centers 

¶ provide excellent speakers and  top notch entertainment at  Lunch Nô Life 

¶ increase the opportunities for socialization and camaraderie  

¶ expand the Adventures in Learning program 

¶ welcome new volunteers to enhance our services and programs   

¶ reach out to the community by sponsoring community theatre, driver education, and 
yard sales. 

SCAS is part of SCA  
 

The Shepherdõs Center of Annandale-Springfield (SCAS) has been affiliated with The 
Shepherdõs Center of America (SCA) since 2003.  It is a partnership of individuals, 
faith communities, civic organizations and local government  working together to  
provide support and enrichment for adults in our community.  
 
Founded and organized in 1973, The Shepherdõs Center of America is now  
composed of almost 60 centers in North America. Shaping a new image for  
aging, it provides an opportunity for senior adults to be creative and productive 
throughout later years. Participants discover they are needed and valued. 


